

**Rappahannock ASC Minutes for
14 October 2018**



Welcome new and returning ASC members!

16 homegroups are members of the Rappahannock Area Service Committee of Narcotics Anonymous.

There are **22 meetings** in the Rappahannock Area every week!

Website:
www.rappahannockareaofna.com
Helpline Number: (800) 777-1515 (24 hours)

**I. Serenity Prayer
II. Readings**

- a. Service Prayer (Read by Mike S.)
- b. Purpose of Area Service (Read by Justin G.)
- c. 12 Concepts of NA Service (Read by John F.)
- d. 12 Traditions of Narcotics Anonymous (Read by Joe S.)
- e. Decorum Statement (Read by Victoria L.)

III. RANA Trusted Servants & Subcommittee Chairs Roll Call

Legend: P = Present A = Absent O = Open Position * = Arrived Late

POSTION	NAME	A	S	O	Report	Comment
Chair	John L.	P	P	A		
Vice Chair	Victoria L.	P	P	P		
Secretary I	Robb B.	P	P	P		
Secretary II	OPEN	-	-	-	-	-
Treasurer I	Richard M.	P	P	A		
Treasurer II	Derek V.	P	A	P		
RCM I	OPEN	-	-	-		
RCM II	Bill	A	A	A		
VRCC Dir.	Antoinette	*	*	P		
Activities	Britany M.	P	P	P		
H&I	Michelle G.	P	A	P		
PR	Art M.	A	P	A		Joe B. Representing
Literature	Erin B.	P	P	P		
RACC	Mark T.	A	P	*		

Rappahannock Area of Narcotics Anonymous
Area Service Committee Meeting Minutes – October 2018

IV. Group Roll Call

Legend: P = Present A = Absent O = Open Position * = Arrived Late

GROUP NAME	A	S	O	NAME	POSTION
Primary Purpose	P	A	P	Mike S.	REP
Welcome Home	P	P	P	Stephanie C.	GSR
Who Wants to Live	A	A	A		
In It To Win It	P	P	P	Dennis D.	GSR
Spiritual Connection	P	P	P	Summer M.	GSR
Standing by Recovery	A	A	A		
New Beginnings of King George	A	A	A		
Clean Works	P	A	P	Meagan J.	REP
Start Living	P	P	P	Cat E.	GSR
Welcome to the NAborhood	A	P	A	Corey C.	GSR
Freedom from Bondage/SNL	P	P	P	Joe S.	GSR
Colonial Beach Survivors Group	A	A	A		
Back to Basics	A	P	A	Rudy C.	REP
Experience, Strength, & Hope	P	P	P	John T.	GSR
Alive & Free	P	A	P	John F.	ALT
Men's Sharehouse	P	P	*	Akim E.	GSR

V. Adoption and Approval of Agenda

Motion #10/14-02: To adopt October's Agenda as proposed

Maker: Dennis D.

2nd By: Cat E.

VOTE: For: 8 Against: 0 Abstain: 1 **Motion:** **PASSED**

VI. Approval of Minutes

Motion #10/14-03: To approve August's minutes

Maker: Mike S.

2nd By: Dennis D.

VOTE: For: 6 Against: 0 Abstain: 3 **Motion:** **PASSED**

AMENDMENTS:

VII. Secretary I Report and Q&A – Robb B.

Good Afternoon RANA ASC,

I hope everyone received the minutes and “area-level announcements” in their email this past month, and found them to be satisfactory. I have hard copies with me if anyone is interested and will have announcements with me at meetings I attend throughout the month. I will also have copies of flyers for you all to take. I would really like to formally ask for updated GSR information. I asked informally on the Area FB page and got two responses. I would really like to maintain this information as accurately as possible, and that requires that we all communicate. If there has been a change in representation in your homegroup, or you are not sure if I have your info, please see me to make sure I have it. Thank you for your cooperation in advance.

I am including with my report a receipt for \$45.22 for reimbursement on printing supplies.

Please continue to email me a copy of reports as soon as you are able to do so. Thank you for continuing to help me serve, please do not hesitate to call on me with any questions or comments.

Yours in Service,
Robb

VIII. Secretary II Report and Q&A – OPEN POSITION

IX. Chairperson Report and Q&A – John L. – Due October 2018

Good Afternoon, RANA Trusted Servants

First, let me offer my apologies for my absence today. My work schedule does not allow for me to adjust when we reschedule Area for any day other than the first Sunday... even if the schedule change was to accommodate my own wedding. As you know, you're all in good hands with Victoria. In addition, there is the added curve ball of our area Treasurer being called out of town for work for an extended absence, leaving room for our trusty dusty Treasurer II, Derek V. to step in and get his feet wet. Unfortunately, this also leaves only one authorized check signer present with you today so any monies that need to be distributed will have to wait until I can sign the checks tonight and deliver them to you personally tomorrow. Again, you have my apologies for any inconvenience this may cause.

This report will be a bit lengthy, but it also will include a lot of important information, so please bear with me and lend me your attention...

The third quarter has been a busy one, as usual. Our area subcommittees have been hard at work trying to maximize their efforts to carry the message, though, at times, lack of participation has been challenging.

The same can be said for participation at the Home Group level. We currently have two or three "top heavy" home groups in the area. While we all know how

appealing it is to belong to a home group with many experienced members, our literature also tells us that service efforts are most beneficial when applied where they are needed most. It's not a crisis at this point, but it is something to think about.

What is a crisis at this point is that our meeting space etiquette has been called into question over the past few months. Fredericksburg is a small town and word travels fast when we are not respecting the facilities that allow us to meet on their properties. Doubly concerning is the fact that several home groups meet in the same buildings for multiple meeting spaces. This is not a home group issue. This is an area wide issue. This behavior affects other groups and NA as a whole and we each carry the responsibility to say something when we see something... even if that member does not yet know what living the program looks like. Remember... we are each other's eyes and ears.

Our Ad-Hoc By-Law Review Subcommittee has been hard at work. Today you will all receive a report from their efforts to update and revise our area policy with several motions that need to be addressed and voted on at the home group level. I can't stress enough the importance of this vote so please do whatever it takes to make sure that your home group knows that the next group business meeting will be an important one to attend. Special thanks to the members of the Ad-Hoc... Stephanie H., Jay H., Ron M., Richard M., Victoria L., and Robb B. Apologies if I missed anyone on that list.

We are currently in the middle of our annual budget meetings as well. Kemper B. has graciously agreed to come on board and lend his experience in crafting the 2019 budget in Richard's absence and we are eternally grateful for his willingness to serve. The next meeting is scheduled for this coming Wednesday, October 17th at 7 pm upstairs at Wegman's. The remaining two meetings will be on Monday October 24th at 7 pm and Sunday October 28th at noon, both upstairs at Wegman's. These meetings determine the annual budgets for our subcommittees and all subcommittee chair persons are required to attend. Especially important will be the RACC attendance. We're in uncharted waters with this brand new subcommittee, as last year at this time they were still an Ad-Hoc. We want nothing more than to give them what they need to continue their efforts. In order to do so, we need their participation to outline a budgetary plan for the future.

As I always do in the 3rd quarter report, I have to mention that it's getting colder outside, the rooms are filling up, and the holidays are right around the corner. As we know all too well, this can be a devastating time of year for us. In light of the toll this year alone has taken on our area, please be sure to shore up your home group's service positions, create new ones for newcomers, and elect backups to serve in the absence of trusted servants.

Lastly, I regret to inform you all that, after looking at the calendar, I will have limited availability over the next few months. My term won't be up until April... but I'm only able to be present for 3 of the next 6 months for ASC meetings. I

think a round table discussion and straw poll taken during open sharing today to determine whether or not the GSR's think I'll able to serve at the capacity that this service position deserves would be a good idea. We all know that Victoria is more than qualified to step in an ASC Chair, and should you ask me to step down early, you will be in more than capable hands. At the very least, perhaps a discussion about who is willing to step up as Vice Chair would be beneficial to all.

in Loving Service,

John L.

X. Vice Chairperson Report and Q&A – Victoria H. – Due October 2018

RANA Family,

I do not have much to report this month. Our subcommittees are working hard on various activities and are all seeking support from members of the Rappahannock Area. Activities are getting ready for their annual RANAween celebration, so please come out to support that event and to have fun clean! The convention committee will be holding a speaker jam fundraiser this Saturday, October 20th to raise funds for the second Rappahannock area convention. Please come out to support this event and the upcoming convention. H&I is keeping its commitments but is in need of trusted servants. PR has been meeting, with no upcoming events to the best of my knowledge.

ILS,

Victoria L.

XI. Treasurer I Report and Q&A – Richard M.

Absent – No Report, No Discussion

XII. Treasurer II Report and Q&A – Derek V.

The current balance in the BB&T account as of Sunday, 10/14/2018, is \$3,275.58. I am currently doing my best to take over and better understand the responsibilities of the acting treasurer. As of now our current treasurer, Richard, will be out for the next two months. Due to work changes. I will be making the last two months deposits as well as this month's deposit by next area. Please bear with me on any confusion or learning curve related to the last minute take over. I will do my best to serve the area and its homegroups.

In loving service,

Derek.

XIII. RCM I Report and Q&A – OPEN POSITION

XIV. RCM II Report and Q&A – Bill

Absent – No Report, No Discussion

TOPIC OF RCM II ACCOUNTABILITY MOVED TO OPEN SHARING

XV. VRCC Director Report and Q&A – Antoinette B. “Old School”

Virginia Regional Convention Committee met September 23, 2018 at the University of Virginia Hospital, 1215 Lee Street, Charlottesville, Virginia. The meeting was originally scheduled to meet on September 16th; I drove there because I wasn't notified that the meeting had been postponed by a week due to the hurricane. Therefore I am requesting gas reimbursements for 2 round trips in September of \$20.08. Our VRCC body was able to locate all the AVCNA for all of our pervious conventions except for 1983, 1984, and 1985. In addition to these banners the January 11-13, 2019 banner will also be made by the same vendor. We had 3 vendors to present their bid and we selected Image 360 to remake these banners from tee-shirt designs for those conventions so that we may hang all banners at the 37th AVCNA Never Alone/Never Again Convention. Also, we reviewed and approved different bids for tee-shirts, mugs, food, entertainment, and D.J. The hosting convention committee informed us that the Friday Night Speaker is Ed C. from Richmond, Saturday Night Speaker is Chris T from Atlanta, Georgia, and the Sunday Morning Speaker has not been chosen yet. I submitted names and numbers to the Program Chair from RANA addicts who wish to be of service as speakers and chairpersons. We need a VRCC Treasure and Vice Treasure. Also, we are still accepting bids for the AVCNA 38th January 2020 Convention. So far the Tri-Cities Area, out of 16 areas, is the only one to enter a bid. Don't forget after October 31st registration will be rise from \$20.00 to \$30.00 per person. The address is: AVNCA Registration, P.O. Box 2482, Chesterfield, VA 23832. On-line registration will be available until January 4, 2019 at www.avcna.org. Also remember there is an additional \$2.00 surcharge for on-line registration and on-line purchases of merchandise. The next VRCC meeting is scheduled to meet November 18, 2018.
ILS, Antoinette B. Old School

XVI. Subcommittee Reports and Q&A

A. Activities – Britany M.
Good afternoon ASC,

Activities has been meeting regularly due to planning our next event, which just in case anyone forgot, will be held this Friday October 19th from 7-11pm at Falmouth. We will be meeting this Monday at 5:30pm at the dumpster location to finish up last minute planning for RANAween. And then we will meet again on Monday October 29th at 5:30 normal location the dumpster. And as always we could use more activity members and remember there are no clean time requirements to be in activities. Please come join us.

Thank you
Britany

B. Hospitals & Institutions – Michelle G.

Hi everyone, I am pleased to report that all commitments were kept for last month, and thus far in October. We are looking for a Vice Chair, as Tommy A. has stepped down from the position. The requirements are 1 year clean, working an NA program, & have a sponsor. The term is a 1 year commitment. The Vice Chair acts in the absence of the Chair in meetings, also helps keep proceedings orderly. Other duties may be determined as needed. We are also always looking for volunteers to go into facilities as panel members- minimum of clean time IS required for each facility. RRJ is also looking for members to go in to carry the NA message, see Billy M. if interested. Thank you for allowing me to serve.

*ILS,
Michelle G.*

C. Literature – Erin B.

*The Literature Chair position is now open; THANK YOU ERIN B FOR YOUR SERVICE!
Spread the word to any potential members! Literature Chair – Qualifications and Duties*

- A. Three (3) years clean time*
- B. Two (2) year term*
- C. Two (2) years ASC experience*
- D. Keep detailed records of expenditures and current balance.*
- E. Store and protect actual physical inventory at all times.*
- F. Ensure that physical literature inventory is brought to and from every scheduled ASC meeting for sale.*
- G. Process and fill literature orders at each ASC meeting.*
- H. Provide written receipts for each purchase.*
- I. Read and become familiar with Literature Subcommittee Handbook.*
- J. Attend weekly budget review meetings in October of each year.*

D. Public Relations – Joe B. Representing

Good afternoon ASC,

It's a pleasure to have Joseph B. Standing in as a PR liaison here in service today, one of our public relations goals is to build long-lasting relationships that further our primary purpose through the pursuit of those mutual goals we may share with other organizations. Our personal interactions with the public have the potential to affect the way members of the public view NA as a whole. I have provided a copy of a PR letter that has been hand carried to the King George Law Enforcement Center. This letter will be a determining factor as to whether or not the Sheriff will want us to visit their organization to administer a PR briefing per my conversation with Lt. Brandts. As for the PR committee itself, Joseph B. and I will continue to move forward in an effort to fulfill our goals, NA phone hotline, event information booth etc. any questions or concerns can be made directly to the PR Chair as I haven't at this time fully briefed Joseph B. on all matters pertaining to this committee.

In loving service
Art M. PR Chair

Rappahannock Area of Narcotics Anonymous
Area Service Committee Meeting Minutes – October 2018

Greetings: King George Law Enforcement Center
ATTN: Lieutenant K.C. Brandts

Dear: Lt. Brandt, The purpose of this letter is to bring awareness of the Fellowship of Narcotics Anonymous to the community. We hope to create an understanding of our fellowship so that if you feel that our program may be of benefit to you or to the people you serve; you will know how to contact us for further information. Narcotics Anonymous is a non-profit fellowship of men and women for whom drugs had become a major problem. We are recovering addicts who meet regularly to help each other stay clean. This is a program of complete abstinence from all drugs. Our fellowship is concerned with the disease of addiction and recovery from that disease; the drug (or drugs) of choice is unimportant.

We, in Narcotics Anonymous, would like to give more information to your organization in hopes that those who can use us will be able to find us. Feel free to use our literature, meeting directories that were provided to your organization as a referral to our program. If you would like: more information, a PR Briefing, Please feel free to contact me through.

Rappahannock Area of Narcotics Anonymous
Attn: Public Information Chairperson
PO Box 30
Fredericksburg, VA 22404

We can also be contacted via email at: artm@rappahannockareaofna.com

Thank you for your time and we hope that we may be of some service to your organization.

v/r
Art M.
Public Information Chairperson

E. RACC Convention Committee

R.A.C.C. CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

October 14, 2018

Good afternoon,

The RACC met on October 9th at Wegman's. There were four people in attendance.

Vendor's proposals were presented and two were voted on and signed. They are the DJ and the recording vendors. We have a proposal from a merchandise vendor that, after some revisions, we hope to sign in the near future.

Our next event will be on Saturday October 20th from 11:00-6:00 at Tabernacle Baptist Church 10640 Kings Hwy. King George, Va. 22485. Please come out and support your area and your convention.

Our standing meeting schedule is the 2nd Tuesday of the month and will be held Tuesday, November 13th, 6:30pm at Wegmans.

I am grateful for all the support and the Convention Committee's tireless efforts in these great endeavors.

I.L.S. --- Mark T.

Rappahannock Area of Narcotics Anonymous
Area Service Committee Meeting Minutes – October 2018

XVII. Group Service Representative (GSR) Reports

Home Group	GSR/ALT/REP	Meeting Day & Time	Homegroup Members	Avg. Weekly Attendance / Newcomers	Group Donation to Area	Literature Order
Welcome Home	Stephanie C.	Sun. 7:30 – 8:45 PM	8	45 / 2	0	3.75
Matt J – 7 Years – OCT 28th						
Who Wants To Live	ABSENT	Mon. – Fri. 12 – 1:15 PM	-	-	-	-
In It To Win It	Dennis D.	Mon. 7:00 – 8:30 PM	6	25 / 5-6	45.25	52.75
Spiritual Connection	Summer M.	Tue. 7:00 – 8:30 PM	10	15-20 / 1	0	8.50
BE MINDFUL WHEN ARRIVING AND LEAVING!						
Standing By Recovery	ABSENT	Tue. 7:30 – 8:30 PM	-	-	-	-
Clean Works	Meagan J. (REP)	Wed. 7:00 – 8:15 PM	5	30 / 2	0	18.75
Start Living Group	Cat E.	Thu. 7:00 – 8:30 PM	10	10-12 / 2-3	31.00	69.30
All is well!						
Freedom from Bondage / SNL	Joe S.	Thu. 9–10 PM Sat.10:00PM-?	3	7 / 3	-	-
Both nights are growing!						
Welcome to the NAborhood	ABSENT	Thu. 7:00 – 8:30 PM	-	-	-	-
Back to Basics	ABSENT	Fri. 7:00 – 8:30 PM	-	-	-	-
Primary Purpose	Mike S (REP)	Sat. & Sun. 12– 1:30 PM	6	25 / 10	100.00	64.05
Terry C. – 22 Years – OCT 28th All is well at our home group. Attendance continues to grow. Anyone with court slips should turn them in @beginning of the meeting.						
Experience, Strength, & Hope	John T.	Sat. 7:00 – 8:15 PM	6	25 / 5	50.00	-
Tressie B. – 15 Years – OCT 20th.						
Final Surrender	ABSENT	M,W,F,Sat. 7:00 –8:00 PM	-	-	-	-
Colonial Beach Survivors	ABSENT	Fri. 7:00 – 8:00 PM	-	-	-	-
New Beginnings of King George	ABSENT	Tue. 6:00 – 7:00 PM	-	-	-	-
Alive & Free	John F. (ALT)	Wed. 8:00 PM & Fri.7:00 PM	5	20 / 2	105.00	83.00
***Men’s Sharehouse	Akim E (GSR)	Tue. 7:00 – 8:30 PM	5	14 / 1-2	15.00	17.00
What’s up with the new meeting package? We’re on the meeting list, right? Meeting is strong, Numbers are well and good recovery!						

Rappahannock Area of Narcotics Anonymous
Area Service Committee Meeting Minutes – October 2018

XVIII. Second Quorum

HOME GROUP NAME	P/A	NAME	POSTION
1. Welcome Home	P	Stephanie C.	GSR
2. Who Wants to Live	A		
3. In It to Win It	P	Dennis D.	GSR
4. Spiritual Connection	P	Summer M.	GSR
5. Standing By Recovery	A		
6. Clean Works	P	Meagan J	REP
7. Start Living Group	P	Cat E.	GSR
8. Freedom from Bondage/SNL	P	Joe S.	GSR
9. Welcome to the NAborhood	A	Corey C.	GSR
10. Back to Basic	A		
11. Primary Purpose	P	Mike S.	GSR
12. Experience, Strength & Hope	P	John T.	GSR
13. Colonial Beach Survivors	A		
14. New Beginnings of King George	A		
15. Alive & Free	P	John F.	GSR
16. Men's Sharehouse	P	Akim E.	GSR

2st QUORUM CALL -Must 8 per Bylaws	
Group Represented	10
Procedural Votes	10

XIX. Old Business – No Motions Sent Back in September!

XX. Open Sharing

Budget Meetings – Will begin in the month of October. They will be held in the upstairs of Wegman's on the following dates, and should take about an hour:

- *Monday October 1 @ 7:00 PM*
- *Wednesday October 17 @ 7:00 PM*
- *Monday October 22 @ 7:00 PM*
- *Sunday October 28 @ 12:00 PM*

Q2 Audit Report – Submitted by Victoria L.:

Our reported starting balances for April, May, and June were all significantly higher than the actual starting balances present in our bank accounts. This is due to tardiness in depositing funds collected at area. By June, our totals were as reported.

To break this down by month:

April

The reported starting balance was \$4,881.29 while the actual starting balance was \$2,770.14. All monies out, aka checks written, were accounted for. Monies in were not accounted for, since the deposit for April's ASC was not made.

May

The reported starting balance was \$4,471.99 while the actual starting balance was \$2,733.6. All monies out, aka checks written, were accounted for. Monies in were not accounted for, since the deposit for April and May's ASC were not made.

June

The reported starting balance was \$4,606.38 while the actual starting balance was \$2,234.60. All monies out, aka checks written, were accounted for. Monies in were accounted for, because the funds collected at April, May, and June's ASC were deposited. All funds were transferred to the BB&T account in June.

Two major takeaways:

1. The money that was reported for the 2nd quarter was present in our bank account by the end of the quarter.
2. Timely deposits of funds collected at Area would make it easier to ensure that our funds are accounted for.

Literature Credit – The deadline for the \$100.00 literature credits is today's ASC. All homegroups that do not use their credits by the end ASC today will forfeit their credit. The money left from unused credits will follow the bylaw funds distribution process.

Timely Reports – Bylaws state that Subcommittee Chair Reports must be submitted by the end of ASC. While Robb has been incredibly generous with allowing people to submit these reports late, it has begun to become an issue with the performance of his duties. As such, it was re-emphasized that reports must be submitted on time if they want to be included in the minutes.

RCM II Accountability – The RCM II has not been present for 4 consecutive ASC meetings, and also did not attend the Regional Service Committee meeting again, as the Pro Tem RCM I has stepped down. In September, the ASC decided to table the process until this month to see if any improvements, communication, or changes could be made. Since none have happened, the process for the removal of Bill from the RCM II position started.

Motion #10/14-04: To remove Bill as RCMII

Maker: Dennis D.

2nd By: Joe S.

VOTE: For: 10 Against: 0 Abstain: 0 **Motion: PASSED**

XXI. Elections for Open Positions

Jay H. was appointed Literature Chair Pro Tem

XXII. New Business

Motion #10/14-05: Reimburse \$45.22 for printing supplies.

Intent: Budgetary Fulfillment.

Maker: Robb B.

2nd By: Dennis D.

VOTE: For: 10 Against: 0 Abstain: 0 **Motion: PASSED**

Motion #10/14-06: To move Article12, Section 1, Part B into its own Article:

“Article 13: Procedure for Assistance and Removal of Struggling/Delinquent Meetings”.

Intent: To clarify procedure so that it does not seem to include only new meetings.

Maker: Robb B.

2nd By: Dennis D.

Motion: BACK TO HOMEGROUPS

Motion #10/14-07: To remove the Addendum made to RANA bylaws by Motion 4/8-9: “To add an addendum to RANA Bylaws stating: “to allow the RACC to operate and function out of their bylaws.””

Intent: To eliminate redundancy now that the RACC is operating fully.

Maker: Robb B.

2nd By: Dennis D.

Motion: BACK TO HOMEGROUPS

Rappahannock Area of Narcotics Anonymous
Area Service Committee Meeting Minutes – October 2018

Motion #10/14-08: To remove the Addendum made to RANA bylaws by Motion 4/8-10: “To add to Article 6: “To allow the Convention Committee to operate with leeway to perform its responsibilities and not bog down the ASC with routine business which can be handled within the Convention Committee.””

Intent: To eliminate redundancy now that the RACC is operating fully.

Maker: Robb B. 2nd By: Dennis D.

Motion: **BACK TO HOMEGROUPS**

Motion #10/14-09: To remove the Addendum made to RANA bylaws by Motion 4/8-11: “Article 10, Section 5, Item A – To add: “#7. The RACC to open a separate account.”

Intent: To eliminate redundancy now that the RACC is operating fully.

Maker: Robb B. 2nd By: Dennis D.

Motion: **BACK TO HOMEGROUPS**

Motion #10/14-10: To add in Article 6, Section 6 – RACC: “The Rappahannock Area Convention Committee of Narcotics Anonymous (“RACCNA” or “RACC”) was formed to provide a celebration of recovery. Conventions are held by members of Narcotics Anonymous. Meetings, workshops, and other activities are scheduled to encourage unity and fellowship among our members.”

Intent: To be uniform with other subcommittees in the bylaws and have a description.

Maker: Robb B. 2nd By: Dennis D.

Motion: **BACK TO HOMEGROUPS**

Motion #10/14-11: To add in Article 10, Section 2: “ A. RACC FUNDS – Funds collected by the RACC and its events shall be deposited into the RACC back account to be used for the funding of future events, up to \$1000.00 (One Thousand Dollars) above the projected annual budget for the RACC.”

Intent: To provide clarity on how RACC can utilize funds and operate with leeway.

Maker: Robb B. 2nd By: Dennis D.

Motion: **BACK TO HOMEGROUPS**

Motion #10/14-12: Extend Area

Maker: Victoria L. 2nd By: Meagan J.

VOTE: For: 9 Against: 1 Abstain: 0 **Motion:** **PASSED**

Motion #10/14-13: To add in Article 10, Section 5, Part A: “e. (with exception of RACC events; ref. Article 10, Section 2, Part A)”

Intent: To provide clarity on how RACC can utilize funds and operate with leeway.

Maker: Robb B. 2nd By: Dennis D.

Motion: **BACK TO HOMEGROUPS**

Motion #10/14-14: To add the current RACC bylaws as an appendix to the RANA bylaws, and edit on a yearly basis, correlating with the annual Bylaw Review month.

Intent: Transparency/Accountability: To allow RACC bylaws to be referenced easily by members.

Maker: Robb B.

2nd By: Dennis D.

Motion: **BACK TO HOMEGROUPS**

XXIII. Review of Group Status and Business

The following groups have missed at least 3 consecutive ASC's:

- Who Wants to Live
- Standing by Recovery
- New Beginnings of King George
- Colonial Beach Survivors Group

ALL GROUPS REPORTED AS FUNCTIONAL BY AREA ATTENDEES

XXIV. Adjournment and Serenity Prayer



Submitted to RANA ASC for approval: 10/25/2018 by Secretary I Robb B.